Friends of the North Hampton Public Library

Wednesday, June 19, 2019

North Hampton Public Library

Presiding Officer Cynthia Swank called the meeting to order at 9:35AM.  In attendance were Donna Etela, Lisa Peck, Jane Boesch, Vicki Jones, and Hope Miller.  Later, Susan Grant and Barbara Dewing from the Library came in for further discussion.

Treasurer’s report:  Lisa Peck reported that a few bills for programs were paid in May, and that the current balance is $16,882.06.  The report was approved as presented.

Minutes from May 15, 2019:  The minutes were approved as presented.

Old Business:


Old Home Day (August 11):  Vicki Jones reported that Joe Manzi and the Recreation Department will publish a brochure on the events for Old Home Day, and that they have a contract with the school to hold events there.  The Friends of the Library will have a display in the library’s glass case, and will have a “blueberry” table and a “blueberry photo op” either at the library or at the school.  Needing to be determined are whether there will be any activities for adults, whether there will be a barbecue or other food, and what the hours will be.  Lisa Peck said she could man the Friends table for at least a couple hours.


Museum passes:  Museum passes are usually paid for by the Friends in one lump sum in June.  Ways that other towns pay for museum passes, such as reimbursement, were discussed, but Library Director Susan Grant’s figures show that the lump sum is most competitive.  The amount for passes this year will be $3,205; this figure was approved.


Recruitment/focus group:  Cynthia Swank and Connie Margowsky will meet with a group of “tweens”  to discuss what they like and would like about the library, and will report back.

Jane Boesch reported that the Barley House at present does not provide any fundraising opportunities.  The Community Oven remains the best fundraising opportunity for the Friends of the North Hampton Library.
New Business:


Minutes/website:  There was discussion of using a new website developed by Susan Grant for publishing the Friends minutes online, and concerns were expressed:  Would anyone ever look for it?  Would it make the Friends too separate from the Library?  Who would maintain the website, since no one in the present group felt ready to take it on?  


Susan Grant, Library Director, and Barbara Dewing, in charge of technical services, came in to answer questions.  It was decided to leave things as they stand, sending the minutes to Barbara Dewing for posting on the library website, since the Friends are not bound by the five-day rule and there is no hurry to having their minutes posted.
Lamarre meeting:  A meeting has been scheduled for June 27 at 6:30PM for the Foundation and the Friends to look at the newest floor plan for the library and to provide input.  The library staff had met with Ron Lamarre and certain changes were made.  Everyone expressed the desire to see the latest plans before the June 27 meeting.  [After today’s meeting Susan Grant e-mailed the newest plans to all who were at this meeting.]

Library programs July-September 2019:  Because of time, listing the schedule of programs was postponed.

Library sign:  The expenditure of $250 was approved for expenditure on refurbishing the Library sign (the Friends had paid for the sign originally).

Next meeting:  July 17 at 9:30AM.

Meeting adjourned 10:50AM.

Signed:  Jane Boesch, Secretary  
